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Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Board of Directors 

 
2014-2015 

 
MINUTES 

Wednesday, July 22, 2015 

 
Board: Visitors: 

Paul Miller, President   Shaun Wertz, Past-Treasurer 
Tom Hansen, Secretary Danny Mitchell, Vision Facilitator 
Bob Nash, Treasurer 
Scott Burmeister, President-Elect  
Kevin Graefe, Club Service  
Steve Curley, Membership Elect  
Ed Hardesty, RI Foundation 
Joe McCormick, Director 
Tim Airhart, Past-President 
 

Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa Foundation Board 
 
With nine of the eleven elected officers present a quorum was established.  The 
Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa Foundation Board meeting was called to order at 
11:35 am CDST in the offices of Danny Mitchell. 
 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The June 24, 2015 Foundation minutes were moved, voted and approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Bob & Shaun 
 
 The Foundation Balance sheet, Profit & Loss sheet, and Cash Flow sheets 

through June 30, 2015 were not available for this meeting and will be reviewed 
at the next Board meeting.  

 
 After discussion of the past due receivable accounts the Bob will contact those 

members to review their situations and work out payment strategies as 
appropriate. 

 
 As of this meeting it the transition from Shaun to Bob is thought to be complete.   
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President’s Report – Paul 
 
 Paul reported a request from Rotary Club of Tulsa member Pedro Gigueroa for 

two foundation funded projects.  The first was for $1500 for micro-loans for 
establishment of startups in the downtown area.  The second was for $2000 for 
an international grant in Venezuela.  Both of these requests are on hold pending 
further feedback from the District on RI activities for Mr. Gigueroa. 

  
 Steve Curley motioned to move the $6000 FitFest proceeds in accrual to be 

paid to the OU Medical Clinic.  The motion was seconded and voted approved. 
 

  
Adjourn 
 
President Paul adjourned the Club Foundation Board meeting at 12:00 pm CDST. 
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2014-2015 

 
 
 

MINUTES 

Wednesday, June 24, 2015 

 

 Tulsa Southeast Rotary Club Board 
 
With nine of the eleven elected officers present a quorum was established.  The 
Southeast Rotary Club Board meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm CDST in the 
offices of Danny Mitchell. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The June 24, 2015 Board minutes were moved, voted, and approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Bob & Shaun 
 
 The Foundation Balance sheet, Profit & Loss sheet, and Cash Flow sheets 

through June 30, 2015 were not available for this meeting and will be reviewed 
at the next Board meeting.  

  
 
President Report - Paul 
 
 President Paul set the next Board meetings for Wednesday August 19th at 

Danny Mitchell’s office. 
 
 Paul requested a status report on the Philippine/SETR Breast Milk Bank project.  

Tim Airhart reported the paperwork which must be initiated at the Philippine end 
had begun but the Governor there was wanting to see a little more cash in from 
the Pearl Club before he allocated his DDF dollars.  On this end Ed Hardesty 
reported District 6110 has authorized $25,000 from the DDF which will be 
matched by the RI World Fund for a total of $50,000.  The ball in in the 
Philippine Clubs court now to get their match. 

 
 Paul requested a status report on the Guatemala Literacy project.  Joe 

McCormick reported on the recent history of the effort.  Ed Hardesty reported 
District 6110 has authorized $2,000 from the DDF which will be matched by the 
RI World Fund for a total of $4,000.  Joe will get with Dick Houskeeper to begin 
the paperwork for this grant. 
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Member Report – Steve Curley 
 
 Steve provided a handout (attached) detailing the Red Badge status and map to 

completion for Bob Pierce.  Currently he is expected to be complete within the 
next three weeks. 

 
 Yesterday’s Red Badge meeting was well attended by the former Midtown 

members as well who are bringing an even broader understanding of local 
Rotary.   

 
 Steve is starting the Classification project to identify those classifications in the 

Club currently and those who we can focus in adding to the Club.  Two 
questions for our elevator talk pitch were suggested -                                            
Why did I join Rotary?   and   Why do I stay in Rotary? 

 
 
Foundation Report – Ed Hardesty 
 
 Ed provided a handout (attached) detailing the Club’s Fund Raising Analysis 

over the last several years.  This data was used to set our 2015-2016 
Foundation Target at $16,000 (matching last year’s goal) and $2,000 for Polio 
Plus.  These targets were moved and approved. 

 
 Ed reported there are 7000 club points available for Paul Harris Fellow matches.  

It was moved and approved to offer matching points up to 500 for each PHF as 
long as the 7000 points last.  Members may request multiple PHFs but will only 
be matched at 500 per PHF and for as long as the points are available.  This 
motion was moved and approved.   

 
 
Club Service Report – Kevin 
 
 Kevin reported several good ideas from the former Midtown members for easy 

fund raising and socialization came out of the Red Badge meeting yesterday.  
Joe reported they had been doing a meal ticket sale for the Yale Outback Steak 
House where they sold $20 gift tickets for which the Outback gave $15 back to 
the foundation.  They did one 150 ticket sale in the Spring and one in the Fall.  
Also they did a number of pot luck meal / live auctions which were both fun and 
raised a little money too.  They also have had success with a poker party that 
raised some cash while having a good deal of entertainment. 
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Visioning Report – Danny 
 
 Danny reported now he was getting back to work the Visioning Project needed 

to pick up some speed.  He plans to be looking at everything but emphasis 
needs to go to FitFest. 

 
 The Jenks HS Inter-Act Club discussions are proceeding and hopefully school 

sponsors are coming around. 
 

 Our exchange student is going to arrive on August 13th and an airport greeting is 
being planned. 

 
 
New Business – Paul 
 
 The Secretary reported not finding any record of previous action on approval of 

new By-Laws and Constitution for the Club other than memories of having done 
this sometime at a meeting in the past.  The 2013 By-Laws and Constitution 
(see attached) were moved and approved. 

 
 The Secretary provided a list of members and their progress toward meeting the 

Rule of 85 status.  A motion to email all eligible members advising of their 
reaching this status, advising of what they needed to do to activate this member  

 
 

 
Type, their dues statements would not change (prepaid meals still there) and 
they would not have to make-up for missed meetings although any missed 
meeting would break their perfect attendance strings.  Pro positions were that 
this would help the Club’s attendance record by eliminating misses for the Rule 
of 85 members who missed without makeups.  The Con arguments were that 
these provisions make it much easier not to participate when a miss happens 
which could be seen as an encouragement not to make up.  The motion was 
tabled until next Board meeting to allow members to mull the issue over.  

 
 
Adjourn 
 
President Paul adjourned the Club Board meeting at 1:09 pm CDST. 


















